
Minutes of a meeting of the Top of the South Committee  
 

14 October 2023 After Howorth Cup Blenheim 
 

Present: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Apologies 
 
 
 
General 
Business: 
 

Pam Whitehead 
Marsha Woodbury 
 
Ann Baker 
Jana Bott 
 
 
Ray Curnow 
 
Meeting opened 4:30 pm  
 
Golden Bay Tournament/ Special Nelson Anniversary 

dates 

 
Ann will ask in the November 2024 tournaments can be held 
together—Saturday in Golden Bay, Sunday in Nelson 
 
 
Teacher Training 
 
TOPS will provide $100 per club to help with expenses for the 
Teacher Training to be held In Christchurch 
 
Kaikoura 3A/8B 
 
The proposal was to have the two tournaments together in the 
same venue on the same day. Pam will talk to the Kaikoura 
committee to gain their input. This would be held the day 
before the Howorth Cup at the end of May. 
 
Meeting closed at 4:45 pm 
 
Minutes compiled by Marsha Woodbury 

President 
Minutes Sec/ 
Rubber Bridge 
Tournaments 
Treasurer/Think 
Tank Rep. 
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